
From: Shari McMahan <SMcMahan@csusb.edu>  
Sent: Wednesday, September 29, 2021 12:19 PM 
To: Colleagues <colleagues@groups.csusb.edu> 
Subject: Passing Sanders McDougall 
 
Dear Members of the Campus Community: 
  
This morning, September 29, 2021, professor of psychology Sanders McDougall had a massive heart 
attack while on campus.  Paramedics rushed him to the hospital, but unfortunately, they were unable to 
save him. 
 
No additional details are available at this time.  My deepest condolences to his spouse, Cynthia 
Crawford, and his family.  Counselling and EAP services are being made available to the campus 
community.  This is a tremendous loss to our university community, compounded by the suddenness 
and shock. 
  
Sanders, who joined CSUSB in 1991 as an assistant professor in the psychology department, earned 
tenure in 1995.  He was a consummate educator, dedicated to his students, the department and his 
research. Most recently, he served as the program director of the Undergraduate Research Training 
Initiative for Student Enhancement (U-RISE), which is aimed at increasing the diversity of students 
earning their bachelor’s degrees and moving on to complete research-focused, biomedical advanced 
degrees. 
  
Let us practice care and compassion with one another at this time. 
  
In community, 
 
Shari  

 
Shari McMahan, Ph.D. 
Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs 
California State University, San Bernardino 
  
 


